City of White House
Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts Department

Leisure Services Board Meeting

March 3rd, 2022
1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Chairman Fran Hutson. Present were Mark Smith, Jim Varellie, Fran Hutson, Maureen Boling, Helen Timberlake, Jerry Herman, Kevin Whittaker, Andrew Woodfin, Steven Russell and Linda Brooks. Absent was Farris Bibb.
2. A motion was made by Jim and seconded by Helen to adopt the agenda. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.
3. Helen made a motion to approve the January 24, 2022 minutes and Maureen seconded the motion, Vote: all in favor / none opposed.

4. The Director’s Report was given by Kevin. An update was given on ongoing projects listed below:
Greenway Trailhead Clock Repair  
· Top portion is still in the process of being restored but should be done soon, Pictures were shown.
Soccer Complex Renovation

· Fence was installed at the end of January

· Lighting issue fixed that was likely caused by the electrical contractor

· Project now complete
Soccer Complex Renovation Phase II

· This is still a slow process but have been allowed to start working on some minor sections of the parking lot

· Design is ongoing



Design Work – Splash Pad Maintenance Building & Municipal Park Concession Stand

· Survey work done toward the end of January to help them finish off the design
Fencing

· Maintenance Shop – Did RFQ and got back a couple quotes. Decided to go with Volunteer Fence and do the front section and install a gate. Hopefully work will begin soon.
· Field 5 - Did RFQ and got back a couple quotes. Decided to go with Volunteer Fence and do the foul lines and outfield. Work has already begun, so hopefully that will be complete by the end of the week. Will install new yellow fence guard once project is complete. This should be done by next week.

Cemetery

· Pre-bid meeting was February 24th
· One company in attendance. Bid opening scheduled for March 3rd
· Bid opening today. Will be able to do both sides

Upcoming Projects

Tennis Courts

· Design ongoing. Ready to go out for bid

Greenway paving

· We are forgoing the Dog Park parking lot paving for this year in lieu of the opportunity to get access to the Wayside section of the Greenway for asphalt overlay.

· Currently working on bid specs

· Hope to go out for bid shortly and have bid opening toward the end of the month
 Kevin stated that Ted Wise contacted him requesting that we do a plaque dedicating a field or all fields in memory of Mr. Glenn Greer, one of the founders of White House Youth Soccer. After some discussion, Helen suggested that we could do a “Wall of Honor” by placing a plaque on a wall at the complex. That wall will be available to add to when needed. Jim made a motion that we start a Wall of Honor and do a plaque in honor of Mr. Greer. Helen seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.
The Assistant Director’s Report was given by Andrew

Youth Basketball – Games continued for the month of February with last regular season game on February 26th. Tournament begins February 28th with season ending March 5th.

Girls’ Volleyball – We have 76 registered and 7 confirmed coaches. Still need 2 more coaches. Practices will begin once roosters are confirmed.
Challenger Baseball – We have 8 players currently signed up. Signups have been extended through March 6th. Eight sponsorships have come in for the season. Awaiting confirmation for a coach.

Men’s Softball – Registration started February 22nd and ends March 27th. We have 2 individuals signed up now.

Miscellaneous – Ballfield rentals began on February 21st. Idea for Book Library was discussed. This would attract people to the park. Leave a book and take a book at certain areas in the park.

The Maintenance Supervisor’s Report was given by Steven

Two new benches were installed next to the columbarium at the cemetery. Pictures were shown.

We are getting close to finishing the infield renovation on field 7. We put down five loads of clay and laser graded it. Still need to install a backstop net and put in the pitching mound.  Pictures were shown.
We have done some new landscaping at the High School trailhead. Pictures were shown.
We have started a drainage project at the park.  We are digging a drainage ditch beside the park road beside field 7 down the hill to the sharp curve beside the Jr. pro football field. This will help with the flow of stormwater and discourage cars from crossing the drainage ditch to park in the grass.
We have been servicing all of the work trucks and equipment to be ready for the upcoming season.

 We cleaned dead trees from a creek at the new park property that some of the neighbors was concerned that it might cause water to be held back.
Steven commented that it is great how many projects that we are able to do in house
 Kevin introduced Billie Hyndman, Sr. Center Coordinator. She gave an update on 

the accomplishments of the Sr. Center. Our numbers really increased the month of February. The exercise program has grown enough to use the entire gym now. Kevin showed pictures of this program. The exercise lady does this program at no charge. She is certified in yoga and strength training. Jim made a motion and Helen seconded it to send a recommendation to the Board of Mayor & Aldermen to do a proclamation for her service to the community. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.
5. Mark made a motion to approve these reports and Helen seconded the motion.
6. Action Item

A. Monthly Report – Kevin reported that the rentals are doing good. The museum numbers increased from January. The Sr. Center numbers always look good. We had to increase the meal price from $2.50 to $3.00 because of increase by caterer.
Our revenue increased significantly this month because of a big check we received from soccer for their fees. The youth programs bring in the most money of our programs. Most everything is underbudget at this time. Our burial numbers have been larger this year than ever. Another line has been added to our report that will show our field rainouts.
7. Old Business

A. Optimizing Leisure Service Board – Nothing to report

B. Update on New Admin Building – Jerry updated the progress of our new Admin.
Building. The waterline has been a little complicated but hopefully that will be good by the end of March. The doors are on all the offices and the carpet has been put down but vinyl is not down yet. It is getting closer and hopefully we will be able to have our May meeting in the new board room.
Jerry stated that the library received a storybook trail grant that will allow us to have different pages of a book throughout the greenway between Sonic and the elementary school. This should be in by April or May.

C. New Park Land Master Plan – Helen reported that she spoke with the bike path committee and they are still doing research and will keep her posted.
Jerry reported that Kevin, Andrew and himself met with the architect last week regarding the new rec center. They were able to visit a game room and considered it a good meeting. Jerry would like to get this board involved in the interior design of it. Would like to set up a section at our next meeting to get different ideas.
D. Fees for 2022-23 – Andrew stated that there has been a price increase in some segments of our programs. We do not need to make a big profit but just stay ahead. He gave a brief overview on what is to be presented to make sure nothing is over the line before this goes to the Board.
Fran asked if we offered scholarships. Kevin stated that he has considered it but hasn’t figured out a way to do it yet. It would have to come out of the budget either way.
8.  New Business

A. Fee for Floor Cover Use in Gymnasium - Kevin stated that we have a floor cover to be used in the gym when certain activities take place. It is a pain to put down. We have thought maybe we should have a cost for it to be used. It was suggested that Kevin come up with a fee recommendation.

9. Adjournment – Mark made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Maureen seconded the motion. Vote: all in favor / none opposed.
Next meeting – Changed to May 12, 2022

_______________________________

Chairman

